
Inspector’s Annual Luncheon 
 
The Greater Michigan PMC held its Annual Inspector’s Luncheon.   
The luncheon program was emceed by Dave Jones, John E. Green  
Company (pictured left). 
 
From a number of retirees, a full house of members and inspectors,  
representatives of the Bureau of Construction Codes in Lansing to 
Michigan MCA’s Executive Director, all the necessary ingredients for a 
remarkable holiday party were there.  
 
Cindy Maher has attended numerous times before, but this is the first 
time as MCA Executive Director.  Congratulations, Cindy. 
  
It also gives all in attendance the opportunity to hear what is coming 
from each of the departments in the New Year. 

This luncheon provides an ideal opportunity for contractors and their employees to meet with local and state 
inspectors and officials in an informal setting to discuss items of mutual concern.   

 
Again, this years luncheon  
attendees had an opportunity to 
donate to the Toys for Tots and 
Food Gatherers to help our local 
community.   

Lisa Molina, Diane Calmeyn, Greater  
Michigan PMC, and Dave Jones, 

 John E. Green Company 

Left to Right— Irvin Poke, Executive Director of the Michigan Bureau of Construction Code Commission, Bob Konyndyk, Chief of the 
Plumbing Division of the State, Bill Valance, Chief, Boiler Division and Jon Paradine, Assistant Division Chief, Mechanical Division. 

Cindy Maher, Executive Director for the Michigan MCA, Duane Branch Chairman of the Michigan 
Plumbing Board, Kevin Groeb - Business Manager of UA Local 190     


